
Award Appendix 

Ribbon Criteria

N-1-1  
Distinguished 

Cadet

Awarded annually to a cadet who exhibits 
the highest degree of excellence in 
scholastics/outstanding academic 
performance (LET 3, Junior, Highest GPA 
in Battalion.)

N-1-2 
Academic 

Excellence

Awarded annually to one cadet in each 
LET level for maintaining highest school 
academic grades (highest GPA).

N-1-3 
Academic 

Achievement

Awarded annually to those cadets who 
maintain a grade of an “A” or a “4.0” 
GPA in all academic classes for the 
entire year (two semesters/4 quarters).

N-1-4 
Perfect 

Attendance

Awarded to cadets with no unexcused 
absences during each quarter/semester.

N-1-5 
Student 

Government

Awarded to cadets who are officers of 
the student government.

N-1-6 
Let Service

Awarded to cadets who successfully 
complete the first semester of JROTC 
training each year. (Lamps awarded 
respectively)

N-1-7 
SAT/ACT  
Award

Awarded to cadets that receive 1250 or 
higher on the SAT and/or a 24 or higher 
on the ACT.

N-1-8 
Academic 

Performance

Awarded annually to those cadets who 
maintain a “B” or “3.0” GPA in all 
classes for the entire year (two 
semesters/4 quarters). 

N-1-9 
NCO of the 

Month

Awarded to cadets who have won an NCO of 
the Month board during one of the given 
months out of the school year.



N-1-10 
Academic 

Competition 
Ribbon

Awarded annually to those cadets who 
have competed on the JLAB Academic Team 
respectively.

N-2-1 
Varsity 
Sports

Awarded annually to cadets who have 
participated in a varsity sport. 

N-2-2 
Physical 
Fitness

Awarded annually to those cadets who 
complete the mile, during Cadet 
Challenge in under the allotted time. 
(8:30 for males and 10:45 for females)

N-2-3 
ROTC 

Athletics

Awarded annually to cadets who excel in 
ROTC athletics. (Ex: National in Cadet 
Challenge)

N-2-4 
Marching Band

Awarded to cadets who participate in the 
Marching Band.

N-2-5 
JV Athletic 

Ribbon

Awarded to any cadet who has 
participated in a complete season of a 
JV sport.

N-3-1 
SAI/DAI 

Instructor 
Leadership

Awarded annually to one cadet per LET 
level who displays the highest degree of 
leadership throughout the school year. 

N-3-2 
Personal 

Appearance

Awarded annually to cadets who 
consistently present an outstanding 
appearance (based on Uniform Inspection 
Grades). 



N-3-3 
Proficiency

Awarded annually to those cadets who 
have demonstrated an exceptionally high 
degree of leadership, academic 
achievement, and performance of duty.  

(Ex: A cadet who has earned the personal 
appearance ribbon, the good conduct 
ribbon, and maintained a “B” average or 
higher in JROTC would be a candidate for 
this award)

N-3-4 
Drill Team

Awarded annually to Drill Team members 
who have participated in at least 3 
drill competitions.

N-3-5 
Orienteering

Awarded annually to cadets who are 
members of orienteering teams. (Ex: 
Cadets who have successfully completed 
land navigation at JCLC)

N-3-6 
Color Guard/ 
Honor Guard 

Awarded annually to members of the 
Color/Honor Guards. (Must have been part 
of at least 3 Color Guard/Honor Guard 
events)

N-3-7 
Rifle Team

Awarded annually to members of the Rifle 
Team who have competed in at least 2 
marksmanship competitions.

N-3-8 
Adventure 
Team Ribbon

Awarded annually to cadets who are 
members of adventure training units.  
(Cadets who have participated on the 
adventure team at JCLC)



N-3-9 
Commendation

Awarded to cadets whose performance of 
duty exceptionally exceeds that expected 
for their grade and experience.  

(Ex: A cadet who has earned the 
proficiency ribbon and has maintained an 
“A” average in JROTC as well as the 
ability to perform duties exceptionally 
when designated by the instructors would 
be a candidate for this award)

N-3-10 
Good Conduct 
Ribbon/Cadet 
of the Month

Awarded annually to the cadets who have 
demonstrated outstanding conduct and 
participation.  

(Ex: A cadet who has won a Cadet of the 
Month board one of the given months out 
of the school year, would be a candidate 
for this award)

N-3-11 
JCLC

Awarded to those cadets who have 
participated in JROTC JCLC summer camp.

N-3-12 
Most Improved                            

Awarded annually to a cadet who has 
demonstrated much growth over the school 
year and has put fourth recognizable 
effort into excelling throughout the 
program.  

N-3-13 
Battalion 
Formal 

Inspection

Awarded to cadets that have participated 
in the Battalion Formal Inspection  

(Ex: Staff, Service-Learning Briefing, 
Portfolio Inspection)

N-3-14 
Spirit Award

Awarded annually to cadets who show 
dedication and motivation towards the 
program.

N-3-15 
Fundraising 

Ribbon 

Awarded to cadets that have participated 
in at least 3 Battalion Fundraising 
Events. 



N-4-1 
Parade

Awarded to cadets who have participated 
in local community parades with JROTC.  

(Ex: Veterans or Memorial Day parades)

N-4-2 
Recruiting

Awarded to cadets who recruit at least 2 
students into the JROTC program. 

N-4-3 
Flag Detail

Awarded to cadets who have participated 
in Flag Detail for a semester (2 
quarters).

N-4-4 
Service Hours

Awarded to cadets who have 100 service 
hours or more accredited in Virtual 
Counselor.

N-4-5 
Honor Company 

Awarded to cadets who are members of the 
company that has won Honor Company the 
most months out of the school year. 

N-4-6 
Service 
Learning

Awarded to cadets who have participated 
in the Service-Learning project.

N-4-7 
Excellent 

Staff 
Performance

Awarded to cadets on Staff who have 
shown excellent performance throughout 
the school year.

White Color/
Honor Guard 

Cord

Awarded annually to members of the 
Color/Honor Guards. (Must have been part 
of at least 5 Color Guard/Honor Guard 
events and have passed Color/Honor Guard 
Test) 
 

Red 
Drill Cord Awarded annually to Drill Team members 

who have participated on the Drill Team 
for two years/seasons. (participate in 
at least6 Drill competitions)



Black 
Raider Cord

Awarded annually to cadets who have 
participated in at least one Raiders 
season (3 competitions)

Tan 
Marksmanship 

Cord

Awarded annually to cadets who have 
participated in at least one 
Marksmanship season (3 competitions)

Green Flag 
Detail cord

Awarded to the current Flag Detail 
Commander (only one cadet will be 
allowed to wear this cord per school 
year/cord must be returned when cadet 
retires from position) 

Blue 
Marching Band 

Cord

Awarded to cadets who have participated 
in the Western High School Marching 
Band. 

Honor Unit 
Star Wreath 

Cadet must be in the top 10% of their 
JROTC class.

Flag Detail 
Arc

Be part of Flag Detail for the entire 
year (2 semesters/4 quarters).

Raiders Arc Participate in at least 2 Raider 
seasons.

Regulation 
(Drill Team) 

Arc

Participate in at least 1 Drill season.

Color Guard 
Arc

Be part a Color Guard/Honor Guard for 4 
events.

Staff Arc Must be a Battalion Staff Officer.

JCLC Arc Must have attended and completed JCLC 
summer camp.

Bronze Lamp Issued the 2nd time an award has been 
earned

Silver Lamp Issued the 3rd time an award has been 
earned



Gold Lamp Issued the 4th time an award has been 
earned


